TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES JUNE 10, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

7:00 p.m. Marsha Morrow / Brian Brown

Marsha Morrow, a reporter with the Monadnock Ledger met with the Selectmen to discuss her concerns with the Police Department not providing all information in the weekly police log. Chief Brown stated that the Officer that is on duty on Monday night's is responsible for putting together the police log and if the Officer is busy or unable to obtain specific information the log will not be ready on Tuesday. It has been Chief Brown's policy to review the log himself or have the Sergeant review it prior to it being released for publication. Chief Brown stated that sometimes it goes against his better judgement to put a lot of specifics in the log as this can hinder the investigation process. Chief Brown and the Selectmen acknowledge the concerns of the Monadnock Ledger and Marsha Morrow and will make every attempt to have the information available in a timely manner.

7:30 p.m. Chief Brown Non-Public Session -

Chief Brown met with the Selectmen to discuss several issues regarding compensation for two employees as well as specific concerns with the proposed personnel policy. No decisions were made.

Oil for 2002/2003 Season -

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to accept the bid received from Allen Mathewson for the 2002/2003 season.

Appoint Member to ZBA -

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to appoint Tim Quackenbush as a Member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a three-year term.

Approval of Minutes –

The minutes of June 3, 2002 were unanimously approved.

The next Selectmen's meeting will be June 17, 2002 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Sherry Miller